## **Parnjit Singh**

From: Bloomsbury Conservation < planning@bloomsburyconservation.org.uk>

 Sent:
 29 October 2021 19:09

 To:
 Tony Young; Planning Planning

 Subject:
 OBJECTION: 2021/3499/P



Dear Tony,

The Bloomsbury CAAC objects to this application on the basis of harm to the listed building and conservation area.

The precedents listed in the photographic schedule have been illegally implemented. The Bloomsbury CAAC has formally complained to Camden's enforcement team about these alterations, despite more than 12 months passing we have not had any confirmation of receipt from the enforcement team or any notification of investigation. I would like to have it on record that this is appalling conduct given the status of this listed building.

The installation of a hatch is an alteration to the historic fabric of a listed building which should be strongly resisted without convincing justification. The excessive use of advertisement should also be resisted. The Brunswick Centre is unusual in that every unit has its own designated space for advertisement behind the glass along with a projecting sign, each of the exact same dimensions and locations. The shopfronts are all uniform, matching, and exceedingly well-preserved. Incremental alterations like this can amount to serious harm to the status of a listed building and streetscape in such a high level of preservation. In my view, if this application is permitted, it will be difficult to prevent other units from implementing their own harmful changes which disrupt the perfect uniformity of this building.

We therefore object to the principle of this application and urge for it to be refused.

Owen Ward

---



61B Judd Street, Bloomsbury, London. WC1H 9QT

bloomsburyconservation.org.uk

On 10/09/2021 10:47 am, Tony Young wrote:

Please find attached Consultee letter for PlanningApplication application 2021/3499/P Y568401 This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged and/or copyright protected. This e-mail is intended for the addressee only. If you receive this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your computer. See our new Privacy Notice here<a href="http://www.camden.gov.uk/privacystatement">http://www.camden.gov.uk/privacystatement</a> which tells you how we store and process the data we hold about you and residents.